REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 5th November 2018
in Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), D Rushbrook, S Pittam, C Ward, I Case, R Holt, P Bagshaw, J Ball and A Thompson. Parish Clerk C Dickson, District Councillor G Nurden and Chris Bradbury. 4 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-11) Apologies for Absence

Councillors J Lester, and R Grattan,
2-11)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

None received.
3-11)  Minutes of Previous Meetings
Cllr Rushbrook proposed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting on the 1st October be accepted as a true record, Cllr Pittam seconded, 6 Councillors agreed and 3 abstained.  The minutes were signed by Cllr Hale as Chair of the meeting.
4-11)  Matters Arising

· The Clerk is waiting for a quote from Ingham Pinnock for consultancy work on a Neighbourhood Plan.
Public Participation
District Councillor Grant Nurden: Trevor Holden has been appointed as Joint Broadland and South Norfolk District Council’s Managing Director.  He starts on 2nd January 2019.
The consultation on the new, revised and small sites put forward in the Greater Norwich Local Plan started on the 29th October and ends on 14th December.  In addition to the site in Station Road, two more sites have been put forward - on in Witton Green and one in Church Road.

Broadland is commemorating the centenary of the end of the First World War, and the efforts of the people of Broadland, at Whitwell and Reepham Railway from 9th to 16th November.
At full Council last week it was agreed to implement a Public Space Protection Order to control dog fouling across the District.  Enforcement Powers will be delegated to the relevant officers to hopefully reduce the incidence of dog fouling not being cleared from public walkways.

The full Council also agreed to adopt the standards detailed in the ‘Amenity and Facility Standards for Licenced Houses in Multiple Occupation’.  All dwellings that have five or more people (who are not related) residing in a property will require a licence regardless of the number of storeys.

Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury gave the following report: there were no issues with the play equipment safety inspection for November. The Village Hall AGM is on Monday 28th November.  Some dog walkers are not picking up after their dogs on the playing field.  Additional signs have been erected.
The October Cash Bingo jackpot was not won, the jackpot stands at £240 in 54 numbers or less.  
The Halloween quiz night on the 31st October was very well attended.

Another 50/50 sale is planned for the 25th November from 11am to 2pm.

Bonfire night was very well attended, we were able to light the bonfire this year as the wind was not too strong.  Thanks to the James boys for another spectacular firework display, and thanks to everyone who helped.
Public

A member of the public spoke against proposed plans for the development of the Sanderson Marine Craft site.  The Council has not yet received the planning application.
Cllr Rushbrook reported silt and water runoff from the Station Road development in the recent rain.

5-11) Planning Applications
a) 20181737 - proposed Orangery to front and detached garage to rear, revised proposal, at Hill House, 2 Middle Hill, NR13 3TW.  The Council had no objection to the application.
b) 20181772 - single storey rear extension at Moonfleet, Station Farm, Ferry Road, NR13 3EZ.  The Council had no objection to the application but Cllr Lester had let the Council know that occasionally there can be problems with developments within 2 meters of a railway line.  This should be flagged as a possible concern.
6-11)
Update by the Tree Warden
No update received.
Cllr Hale reported that he and Cllr Lester had met Mr Dunthorne regarding the trees on Church Road.  They confirmed that the ones overhanging the road are the responsibility of Highways.  Some of these have already been trimmed back.
7-11)  Update for Allotments
An Allotment Association AGM was held on Monday 29th October to re-establish a committee to run the allotments.  4 Committee members and a Chairman were elected.
Beckhithe Farms have been contacted to cut the hedge on the North of the allotments, and the reeds by the dyke.

There are 2 half plots available, and these can be split into quarters.

8-11) To Receive an update from the PCC
A World War 1 exhibition will be in the Church on Saturday 10th November 11am to 4pm and Sunday 11th November from 12:30 to 4pm. 
The Remembrance Service is at the War Memorial on Sunday 11th at 10:55am (if there is heavy rain it will be in the Church).  Bells will be rung and at 3:30pm a reception of the Royal British Legion Women’s Section Standard is taking place at the Church.
It was requested that the Clerk send a letter of thanks to the retiring British Legion representative Mr Chris Woollands
9-11) Police Statistics

1 violent offence on Holly Farm Road and 3 drugs offences on Pottles Lane in August.
10-11) To Discuss Updates on the Following

a) Permissive Path 

A meeting with Mr Mutten is to be arranged for the week commencing 12th November to discuss the outstanding issues with the Management Schedule.  Cllr Case proposed that a letter be sent to Mr Mutten letting him know that grant funding for the Permissive Path will be withdrawn if an agreement is not finalised soon, therefore the Parish Council has a deadline of the 31st December 2018 for all negotiations.  Cllr Ball seconded, 4 Councillors agreed, 3 objected (1 objected to the date, 2 to the proposal).
b) Station roadbridge
No new news.
c) Grass cutting

Cllr Hale, the Clerk and Kati Cowen met with CGM on Friday 5th October to discuss the service received and outstanding invoices.  CGM have had a change of local management in order to improve the service given this year.  The Churchyard and playing field are now being cut to the contract.  Going forward CGM will be spraying round the fences and wooden play equipment to prevent damage from strimmers.  Cllr Pittam proposed paying all outstanding invoices (including 2 credit notes), Cllr Rushbrook seconded and all agreed.
d) Picnic Benches

The picnic benches have now been constructed and installed.
e) 2nd Limpenhoe Turning

Cllrs Hale and Lester met with the landowner and it was suggested a bank is needed.  It looks like a pipe used to run under the road.  Cllr Hale will return to see if he can locate the pipe and then a request can be sent to Highways for them to rod it to clear any blockage. 

f) Swing Bridge

Clerk to ask Ingham Pinnock for clarification about listing the bridge.

g) Speed Sensor 
Cllr Pittam provided statistical analysis of data collected from the Speed Sensor. There is not a huge speeding problem with average speeds just above the limit in most areas.  School Hill was just under the speed limit.  Thanks were given to Cllr Pittam for monitoring and moving the Speed Sensor, and providing the analysis.
11-11) Correspondence Received

The Clerk informed the Council of several pieces of correspondence she had received:
· Norfolk County Council sent details of their 2019/20 Budget Consultation.
· Details of the new Greater Norwich Local Plan Consultation were discussed. Several infill sites have been identified in Reedham.  The Parish Council felt infill sites were more favourable to the village.
12-11) Standing Orders

Cllrs Hale and Bagshaw will meet with the Clerk to look at the Standing Orders and report back to the next meeting.

13-11) S106 Money
Cllr Bagshaw proposed the purchase and installation of new dizzy discs for the equipment at the Village Hall at £1,879.58 excl VAT, and the purchase and installation of a Skier and a Rower, outdoor gym equipment, at the Village Hall for £6,856.00 excl VAT. Cllr Case seconded and all agreed.  

14-11) Neighbourhood Plan

A comment was received from a member of the public that Reedham has sufficient housing need identified to 2026 therefore the Council should not be endorsing more development. 
There has been no Village Project meeting for some months.  Clerk to follow up with Ingham Pinnock and Kirstin Hughes of Broadland.
15-11) Clerk Training - Elections

The Clerk requested to go on training for the Elections in 2019. The cost will be £35 but Reedham Parish Council will pay 7/16th of the cost.  The Council agreed to the training.
16-11) Financial Matters
i. Payments presented for approval

CGM Group Ltd - grounds maintenance May to October 18


£1,788.60
Health and Care - New Age Kurling stones (S106)



£   515.98
The Broads Society - Annual membership




£     19.00

Steve Rayner - website costs Apr 17 to Oct 18



£   103.61
Royal British Legion - donation for poppy wreath



£     30.00

Rollesby Parish Council - SLCC registration




£   109.37
Indigo Waste Services - glass recycling Jul-Sept 18



£     52.80

C Dickson - salary October 18





£   288.88
HMRC - PAYE October 18






£     72.20
C Dickson - expenses







£     31.31
Total   = 







          £  3,064.49
Allotment Payments

Emily Burrage - refund of deposit





£     30.00
Peter Cresswell - refund of rent, and hose & padlock


£   105.72
Total   = 







          £     135.72

ii. Cllr Case proposed the invoices be approved for payment, Cllr Ball seconded and all agreed:

iii. The Clerk detailed the income received and expenditure for the month to 19th October 2018 (see attached). 
17-10)   Items for the  Next Agenda

Sign/noticeboard with local history and information

Public:
Cllr Rushbrook requested a letter be sent to Mary Blanche for looking after the Riverside tubs.

18-11)  Time and Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 3rd December 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.12 pm.

Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….

	INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT  BARCLAYS BANK

	AS AT 19.10.18

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	PRECEPT
	7,225.50
	14,451.00
	
	GROUND MAINTENANCE
	
	1,020.12

	GRANT
	
	
	
	STATY/POST/PHONE ETC
	53.61
	202.94

	TRAINING
	
	26.72
	
	VILLAGE WORK & RSID
	83.34
	287.63

	BANK INTEREST
	
	
	
	PROF/SUBS/TRAINING
	87.50
	355.01

	HMRC VAT
	
	2,252.59
	
	CLERKS SALARY/TAX
	288.86
	2,217.79

	NCC/CIL
	
	12,921.16
	
	AUDIT & INSURANCE
	200.00
	603.24

	GLASS & MISC
	
	695.03
	
	RECYCLING
	
	45.40

	ADVERTISING
	
	155.00
	
	SECTION 137
	
	

	ALLOTMENT
	
	55.00
	
	HMRC/VAT
	56.66
	2,958.62

	PERMISSIVE PATH
	
	
	
	ROOM HIRE/GRANTS/EXPS
	50.40
	246.80

	
	
	
	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	
	55.00

	S106
	
	12,105.00
	
	S106
	
	13,450.00

	TOTAL
	7,225.50
	42,661.50
	
	TOTAL
	820.37
	21,442.55

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 19.10.18
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 19.10.18
	

	BALANCE CD/FWD
	49,651.14
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	56,469.72
	

	INCOME
	7,225.50
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	-820.37
	
	
	
	56,469.72
	

	
	56,056.27
	
	
	Less unpresented chqs
	
	

	
	
	
	
	163
	363.05
	

	
	
	
	
	192
	50.40
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	56,056.27
	
	
	BALANCE
	56,056.27
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	ALLOTMENT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 19.10.18

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	RENT
	287.50
	362.50
	
	RENT
	
	230.00

	DEPOSIT
	
	90.00
	
	DEPOSIT
	
	

	
	
	
	
	EXPENSES
	
	

	TOTAL
	287.50
	452.50
	
	TOTAL
	0.00
	230.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 19.10.18
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 19.10.18
	

	BLANCE CD/FWD
	1,148.07
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	1,398.07
	

	INCOME
	287.50
	
	
	less unpresented cheques
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	0.00
	
	
	add: deposit not shown
	37.50
	

	BALANCE
	1,435.57
	
	
	
	1,435.57
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